
2011 Proposed 2011 Approved

Lead Area of Responsibility Work Planned Status

Project at Moon Lake to replace bridge.

A 2010 budget request of $1500 was approved.  During 2009, piles were 

driven and steel was bought.  During 2010, the bridge was constructed 

and dirt approaches built.  The bridge is functional, but will need 

additional fill after it settles over the winter.  In addition, the old 

bridge and culvert will need to be removed in accordance with the 

requirement contained in our permit.  The remaining work will be 

proposed for 2011.  Permits are valid through July 2011.  Proposal 

received $500.00 $500.00

Project at deteriorated board walk (last 

one before Ridge trail turn off) to remove 

boardwalk and replace with culverts and 

fill

Although a budget request of $1500 was approved, no work was done on 

this project during 2010 due to a wet summer and other work being done.  

A new proposal was submitted for 2011 for this project. $2,500.00 $2,500.00

John Quinley

Summer Trail east of Moon 

Creek Improve muddy spots 2011 proposal to improve muddy spots using fill/gravel. $550.00 $0.00

John Giacalone

Rick Girouard 120 Trail Boardwalk muddy areas

A 2010 budget request of $4100 (300 2x6x12 boards, box of 2500 nails, 2 

packs fuel cartridges) was approved.  Lumber was purchased, hauled in, 

and work was completed.  Additional work will be needed for 2011.  

Proposal received for 480 boards, 40 yards of gravel, 300 feet of 

fabric. $5,500.00 $5,500.00

Stan Lasater Whispering Woods

Project to improve muddy spots with 

boardwalk

A 2010 budget request if $1000 (100 boards) was approved.  Lumber 

was purchased, hauled in, and work was completed.  Additional work 

will be needed in 2011.  Proposal received.  See Nancy's notes. $3,000.00 $2,000.00

Charlie Martin

Hugo Loop on the West 

side of Lake September Project to improve muddy spots

Dirtwork was completed along the first section of the trail.  Additional 

work will be needed for 2011. $5,000.00 $4,000.00

Bob Troutman

Hugo Loop on the West 

side of Lake September 

north from Charlie's lot

project to develop trail and improve with 

boardwalk

A 2010 budget request of $5000 was approved.  Lumber and railroad ties 

were bought and staged for summer use.  Trees were cut and stringers 

were created.  However, very little boardwalk construction took place due 

to being a very wet summer.  Existing materials will be used in 2011.  

Additional material requested:  50 - 2x10x12, 250 - 2x6x12, and $500 

misc. $4,000.00 $500.00

Ralph Lee Crystal Clear Lane relocate bridge to legal ROW

A 2010 budget request of $5000 was approved.  An estimate has been 

received for pilings.  Pilings are planned to be driven in March 2011.  

Additional work will be required in 2011. $5,000.00 $5,000.00

Rob Zeiler Crystal Clear Lane develop approaches to relocated bridge Need lumber for 850 feet of boardwalk. $3,500.00 $3,500.00

John Quinley

Ridge Trail between 118 

Trail and Crystal Clear 

Turnoff Improve muddy and ruff spots New proposal $2,150.00 $0.00

Jean Hartman

Tina Gulley

Little Bit Lane at 

intersection of Hugo Loop

relocate trail to legal ROW, boardwalk as 

needed

A 2010 budget request of $500 was approved.  Trail boundaries have 

been found and marked.  No funds are needed for 2011.  The minor 

improvements will be made using gravel from Charlie's project area. $0.00 $0.00

Kearny Grissom

Betty Hein Scrimshaw Develop Scrimshaw

A budget proposal was received for purchase of boards to develop 

a boardwalk across swampy areas. $7,500.00 $0.00

Tom Luchsinger

Jim Clark Hugo Loop south of Tina's Develop/Continue trail Nothing proposed in 2011, but a heads up given for 2012. $0.00 $0.00

$39,200.00 $23,500.00Total Funds Approved:  $23,500

2011 Trail Work (Prework)

Jack Schommer

Ralph Lee

Mile 118 Trail from parking 

lot to Ridge Trail turn off


